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same trustee, and holding securitized 
loans having the same originator, 
packager, or guarantor; 

(g) Who has investment authority 
and the extent of that authority. Those 
with authority must be qualified by 
education or experience to assess the 
risk characteristics of investments and 
investment transactions. Only officials 
or employees of the Federal credit 
union may be voting members of an in-
vestment-related committee; 

(h) The broker-dealers the Federal 
credit union may use; 

(i) The safekeepers the Federal credit 
union may use; 

(j) How the Federal credit union will 
handle an investment that, after pur-
chase, is outside of board policy or fails 
a requirement of this part; and 

(k) How the Federal credit union will 
conduct investment trading activities, 
if applicable, including addressing: 

(1) Who has purchase and sale author-
ity; 

(2) Limits on trading account size; 
(3) Allocation of cash flow to trading 

accounts; 
(4) Stop loss or sale provisions; 
(5) Dollar size limitations of specific 

types, quantity and maturity to be 
purchased; 

(6) Limits on the length of time an 
investment may be inventoried in a 
trading account; and 

(7) Internal controls, including seg-
regation of duties. 

§ 703.4 Recordkeeping and documenta-
tion requirements. 

(a) Federal credit unions with assets 
of $10,000,000 or greater must comply 
with all generally accepted accounting 
principles applicable to reports or 
statements required to be filed with 
NCUA. Federal credit unions with as-
sets less than $10,000,000 are encouraged 
to do the same, but are not required to 
do so. 

(b) A Federal credit union must 
maintain documentation for each in-
vestment transaction for as long as it 
holds the investment and until the doc-
umentation has been audited in accord-
ance with § 701.12 of this chapter and 
examined by NCUA. The documenta-
tion should include, where applicable, 
bids and prices at purchase and sale 
and for periodic updates, relevant dis-

closure documents or a description of 
the security from an industry-recog-
nized information provider, financial 
data, and tests and reports required by 
the Federal credit union’s investment 
policy and this part. 

(c) A Federal credit union must 
maintain documentation its board of 
directors used to approve a broker- 
dealer or a safekeeper for as long as the 
broker-dealer or safekeeper is approved 
and until the documentation has been 
audited in accordance with § 701.12 of 
this chapter and examined by NCUA. 

(d) A Federal credit union must ob-
tain an individual confirmation state-
ment from each broker-dealer for each 
investment purchased or sold. 

[68 FR 32960, June 3, 2003, as amended at 69 
FR 27828, May 17, 2004] 

§ 703.5 Discretionary control over in-
vestments and investment advisers. 

(a) Except as provided in paragraph 
(b) of this section, a Federal credit 
union must retain discretionary con-
trol over its purchase and sale of in-
vestments. A Federal credit union has 
not delegated discretionary control to 
an investment adviser when the Fed-
eral credit union reviews all rec-
ommendations from investment advis-
ers and is required to authorize a rec-
ommended purchase or sale transaction 
before its execution. 

(b)(1) A Federal credit union may del-
egate discretionary control over the 
purchase and sale of investments to a 
person other than a Federal credit 
union official or employee: 

(i) Provided the person is an invest-
ment adviser registered with the Secu-
rities and Exchange Commission under 
the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 (15 
U.S.C. 80b); and 

(ii) In an amount up to 100 percent of 
its net worth in the aggregate at the 
time of delegation. 

(2) At least annually, the Federal 
credit union must adjust the amount of 
funds held under discretionary control 
to comply with the 100 percent of net 
worth cap. The Federal credit union’s 
board of directors must receive notice 
as soon as possible, but no later than 
the next regularly scheduled board 
meeting, of the amount exceeding the 
net worth cap and notify in writing the 
appropriate regional director within 5 
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